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SUBJECT: Technical Cleanup Ordinance

RECOMMENDATION

Second reading and adoption of an ordinance making technical changes to Chapters 3.06 (Low Value Escape 
Assessments), 8.04 (Retail Food Facilities), 8.08 (Clean Indoor Air and Health Protection), 8.32 (Fire Zone 
Regulations), 10.24 (Special Events on Public Roadways), 13.04 (Approved Water Supply Systems), 13.28 (System 
Location and Soil Characteristics), 15.08 (Building and Excavation Permits), 16.12 (Surface Mining and 
Reclamation), and 17.36 (Improvement Standards) of the Napa County Code..
ENVIRONMENTAL DETERMINATION: General Rule. It can be seen with certainty that there is no possibility the 
proposed action may have a significant effect on the environment and therefore CEQA is not applicable [See 
Guidelines For the Implementation of the California Environmental Quality Act, 14 CCR 15061(b)(3)].

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

From time to time, the County Code must be amended to clean up minor technical errors when procedures 
change or become obsolete, typographical errors are discovered, and citations to statutes are changed by 
legislature.  The ordinance contains such minor changes.

FISCAL IMPACT

Is there a Fiscal Impact? No

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT

ENVIRONMENTAL DETERMINATION: General Rule. It can be seen with certainty that there is no possibility the 
proposed action may have a significant effect on the environment and therefore CEQA is not applicable [See 
Guidelines For the Implementation of the California Environmental Quality Act, 14 CCR 15061(b)(3)].



BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION

On January 25, 2005, the Board of Supervisors held a public hearing on the ordinance, read the title, waived 
reading the balance of the ordinance, and indicated its intention to adopt the ordinance on February 1, 2005.  The 
ordinance is now before the Board for formal adoption.

County Counsel recommends the adoption of the Ordinance.

SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS
A . Final Ordinance 

CEO Recommendation:  Approve

Reviewed By: Helene Franchi
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